Advocacy Update
What: 9/11 PDP Final Report Card

When: 10:00 a.m., Monday, December 5, 2005
Where:  Ronald Reagan Building and International Trade Center Horizon Room (Ground Level)

The 9/11 Public Discourse Project will issue its fourth and final report on the progress of their recommendations next Monday. The fourth report will encapsulate the PDP’s findings and marks the completion of their work. We hope the Commissioners will continue their dedication to seeing the recommendations through in some form, as well as maintain their working relationship with the families. Their final report will be broadcast on C-SPAN, though possibly not live. We urge all of you to consult C-SPAN’s schedule for more information this weekend.   

9/11 Families will have opportunity to watch Moussaoui Trial Death Penalty Phase

A federal judge will allow 9/11 family members to watch the death penalty phase of Zacharias Moussaoui’s trial for conspiracy in the 9/11 attacks. Though he pleaded guilty in April to being part of a broad, radical Islamist conspiracy to fly planes into U.S. buildings, Moussaoui claims he should not be sentenced to death because 9/11 was "not my conspiracy." He was in jail in Minnesota for immigration violations when the four planes were crashed in New York, Pennsylvania and at the Pentagon. Instead, Moussaoui said, he was part of a separate plot to fly a jet into the White House, according to a detailed Associated Press article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002242.php

The proceedings will be broadcast via closed-circuit television to federal courthouses in Manhattan and Long Island, N.Y.; Newark, N.J.; Philadelphia; Boston and Alexandria, Va., U.S. District Judge Leonie Brinkema said in an order last Tuesday. VOICES will keep you updated on details and dates as they become available. 
Hastert: 9/11 money for first responders will be returned

On November 22, Speaker of the House of representatives Dennis Hastert committed to returning $125 million for the ongoing mental and physical health needs of 9/11 first responders. VOICES eNewsletter reported that the money was in jeopardy in our last edition and we are relieved Hastert chose to do the right thing by our brave first responders. The New York Congressional delegation deserves recognition for their fight to get the money back. "The money will go to where it rightfully belongs, to those who responded so heroically on Sept. 11. We will now be able to help them in return." Rep. Vito Fossella (R-Staten Island) said in a New York Daily News article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002241.php  More information as well as a link to the letter from Hastert to Fossella confirming the full appropriation is available in a Congressional Quarterly online article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002240.php
